

Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering Milton Champion, Director Office of the Director 1940 North Monroe Street Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1035 Phone: 850.488.9130 • Fax: 850.488-0550

Ken Lawson, Secretary

Rick Scott, Governor

August 4, 2011

Mr. Dennis Hone Cardroom Manager Ebro Greyhound Park 6558 Dog Track Road Ebro, Florida 32437-1142

Dear Mr. Hone:

This letter follows my initial correspondence to you on April 25, 2011, regarding the game of Double Hand/Pai Gow Poker.

In January, the division approved the play of Double Hand Poker, and that approval has continued in effect to this day. In the April letter, the division conveyed its determination as a final agency action, that "the game which was demonstrated" during a meeting held with the division did not comport with the proscription of banking games found in Section 849.086, Florida Statutes. On May 16, 2011, in response to the April letter, Ebro timely filed a Petition Contesting Final Agency Action (Petition). As there is no evidence that Ebro intends to operate Double Hand Poker in an unapproved manner, the division hereby rescinds its letter and final agency action of April 25, 2011, and therefore, considers Ebro's petition to be rendered moot. Ebro may immediately resume play of Double Hand Poker as approved by the division.

Respectfully

Milton Champion

Director

MC/lm

cc: Stockton Hess, President Ebro Greyhound Park